

October 17, 2005

Assistant Deputy Minister's Office Program Operations Branch Manitoba Region 200-303 Main Street Winnipeg, MB R3C 3G7

Mr. Bruce Webb Manitoba Conservation
Suite 160, 123 Main Street
Winnipeg, MB R3C 1A5

Dear Mr. Webb:

Subject: Red River Floodway Expansion Project, Public Registry

Thank you for meeting with Infrastructure Canada and the Manitoba Floodway Authority to discuss coordination of the federal and provincial public registries for the above referenced project. Infrastructure Canada greatly appreciates that written files for the provincial and federal registries will be housed by Manitoba at the Conservation and Environment Library at 123 Main Street in Winnipeg.

The federal contact for the public registry will be the undersigned. We would greatly appreciate your provision of this information to the public, as necessary, on the provincial registry.

Please contact the undersigned at (204) 983-3627 or at kettler.tony@infrastructure.gc.ca if you have any questions or comments on the above.

Sincerely,

Anthony J. Kettler

Senior Project Liaison Officer

Program Operations

cc Keith Grady, Gerry Tessier, Doug Peterson, Mel Falk

Canadä